
Transfers 
Interstate Permanent Transfer 
Interstate Temporary Transfer 

Intrastate – within WA 
(Refer Rule 2 page 34 rule book) 

 

Please ensure members are aware of the requirements for a transfer or being a 
borrowed player. 

 

Interstate Transfer 
A player transferring permanently from one state to another must complete the PAA form Player transfer 
Version 2 2nd March 2012 PAA this is located on the PAA website and the PAWA website. It is the 
transferring player’s responsibility to have this completed and approved at least 7 days prior to the 
carnival being played with the new club. 
For players entering WA there may be a fee payable to the PAWA prior to playing. Please check this fee 
with the host state if transferring to another state from WA. 
 

Interstate Temporary Transfer 
A player wishing to travel interstate and play more than 2 carnivals or for a specific time frame must 
complete the PAA form Temporary Player Transfer Version 2 June 2012 this is located on the PAA 
website and the PAWA website. It is the transferring player’s responsibility to have this completed and 
approved at least 7 days prior to the carnival being played with the new club. 
For players entering WA on this transfer there is a fee of $110 payable to the PAWA prior to playing. 
Please check this fee with the host state if transferring to another state from WA. 
 

Intrastate – within WA  
A player wishing to transfer from one club to another within the state of WA must complete the PAWA 
form PAWA Intrastate Transfer which is located on the PAWA website.  
This form will be passed onto the State Chief Umpire.  Once approval is granted (by the State Chief 
Umpire) there is a 7 day waiting period before you can play for the new club.  It is the transferring 
player’s responsibility to have this completed and approved at least 7 days prior to the carnival being 
played with the new club. (Refer rule 2 page 34) 
 

Borrowed player 
If you are playing for any club other than the one you are registered with you must obtain a letter (email) 
from that club stating they give you permission to play for "xxxxxx" club at "xxxxxx" tournament. 
This letter (email) must be in the hands of the State Secretary on the Thursday prior to the tournament 
  

State Championships 
It is a by-law of the Association that clubs do not borrow players at this tournament.  In a selection year it 
is acceptable for juniors and intermediates to be borrowed players within their zones.  If you have extra 
players their names will be taken at the time teams are nominated and these individuals will 
be pooled, the State will endeavor to find games for the extra players.  




